
Hello from the Business Office! 

We are adapting to our new positions; we have one veteran worker among us who is Linda 
Baker. Linda Baker has taken it upon herself to organize the business office filing cabinets and 
order new office furniture and locking filing cabinets. Sasheen Campbell has settled in as the 
accounts payable clerk and is doing a wonderful job. Tracie Coursie is the payroll clerk and has 
jumped right in and was able to complete a payroll on her own. Glenna Hall is responsible for 
the journal vouchers, transfers and completing the cash requests for various grants with my 
assistance. I am grateful for the gals in the business office and each one is an asset.

I am monitoring the budgets (General Fund, Federal Grants, and Impact Aid Fund) closely and 
anticipating the end of the fiscal year. Glenna and I with the assistance from Black Mountain 
staff have begun the process of rolling over the 2021-2022 budgets in Black Mountain Software. 
Everett Holm and I have started the reconciling process.  

We continue to have our weekly staff meetings, which are beneficial to our department. I will 
be meeting with directors soon to discuss budgets. I have been approached by the 
transportation director and maintenance director regarding purchases of new/used vehicles. 

The school board election was a learning experience for me. I look forward to the next election 
and will encounter it with confidence and will plan better for future elections. There were some 
things that worked and other things which did not work. 

I thought I would share a Dr. Seuss quote, “It’s not about what it is, it’s about what it can 
become.”  


